

ETTY HAL

SERVING IN MONTERREY, NUEVO LEON, ME

WORLD BAPTIST FELLOWSHIP MISSION AGENCY P.O. BOX 1349

ARLINGTON, TX 76094-0459

bettiehall5656@gmail.com

SENDING CHURCH CALVARY BAPTIST CHURCH PASTOR: BRIAN LOVELESS 401 W. CHURCH ST. GRAND PRAIRIE, TX 75050

Oct-Nov 2022

Dear Friends.

I thank the Lord for a good friend like Gloria who put me up and put up with me for almost six months upon my return to Mexico. I was getting anxious to have my own apartment house where I could have my own space and gather all of my belongings under one roof. The opportunity finally came through some ladies from my church who saw my need and offered to accompany me on my house-hunting venture. Praise the Lord! I am now living in a two-bedroom, one bath place not too far from the church. I can walk three to four blocks for a local bus which can take me practically anywhere. The church provides transportation for all services.

My house is on a hill, so I have been able to get more exercise which helps my foot and leg grow stronger. I am careful during rainy weather so as not to slip and fall. I have had two falls since I have been back on the field. I covet your prayers for safety. Please pray also for my neighbors that the Lord will do a work in their hearts and use me to give them the Gospel message.

A bus-load of workers came from Mount Zion Baptist Church in Mexico City [Pastor Kevin Wynne] for a week of long hours and hard work to collaborate with Mount Hebron for several rallies throughout the Monterrey area. Many of us at Mount Hebron spent the month before the rallies in daily prayer and weekly fasting asking God to bless our efforts and prepare the harvest. This brought about miraculous eternal results. It was a tremendous help to have experienced workers to plan and pull it all together.

I am so thankful the Lord allowed me to participate. I prayed for physical stamina to last throughout the week, and the Lord answered. My foot didn't swell or hurt while walking or standing most of the day. The group I was with was patient and understanding; waiting for me and helping me along the way.

The rallies were held at different locations throughout the city, with the Gospel being clearly presented each time, and an opportunity for baptism being given. In all of these 29 rallies, over 6,000 souls heard the Gospel. On Sunday, 18 busses were rented, and over 150 visitors were brought to church. There were 128 salvations and 66 baptisms in our Sunday morning service, October 2.

I was amazed at what the Lord had wrought. He allowed me to return to an area quite a ways from the church where I used to take a group of lady soul winners years ago for Bible Clubs (similar to VBS). Memories flooded my mind and tears came to my eyes while walking in these same streets and handing out invitations for the rally in this area.

You have had a great part in all that took place during this week of rallies! May the Lord bless you and provide your every need.

Betty Hall

Your Missionary to Mexico